Eagles' Nest Ministry Newsletter

Email to: azeaglesnest@gmail.com

Mail to: Eagles' Nest Ministry PO Box 33562 Phoenix, AZ 85067-3562

We no longer use the physical address of any of our properties.

Eagles' Nest Ministry is growing. Since Aug 1st we have welcomed home John M, Carlos G, David T, Mike J and Jon H. Each are a wonderful addition to our family in their own way. All are adjusting well and moving on with their lives as healthy citizens. To date, Eagles' Nest Ministry has helped over 50 men as they transitioned.

We are regularly looking at new inquiries from men looking for some place to live. We have a new family member coming in December and one in January. It is always exciting, not only for the one coming out, but for us as well.

With all this growth, the needs are growing as well. With five locations at present, we are looking at the possibility of two new locations in 2022. Please pray with us as we seek the Lord's perfect will concerning expansion.

Things are moving forward on the remodeling of "The Depot", our To the Least of These Adults Only Church building. It is looking great, and we are eagerly looking forward to the day we can move our services there. We are quickly outgrowing our present location, which is one of our homes. Praise the Lord!

We have a prayer chain to share prayer requests and praise reports. Please join us in this endeavor by sending prayer requests and/or praise reports via email to: azeaglesnest@gmail.com or snail mail at Eagles' Nest Ministry PO Box 33562 Phoenix, AZ 85067-3562

If you know anyone looking for a place to go when they are released, please have them request information from Eagles' Nest Ministry by letter to: Eagles' Nest Ministry PO Box 33562 Phoenix, AZ 85067-3562 This will start their process of learning about and applying to Eagles' Nest Ministry. There is no other way to start the process. The time to start this process is when the applicant is at least 1.5 years to the gate. This will allow ample time to build a relationship with the family at Eagles' Nest Ministry. Exceptions to this policy will be handled on a case-by-case basis. When telling a person about Eagles' Nest Ministry, be sure to emphasize we are a Faith Based Ministry, following the teachings of our Lord Jesus Christ.

Please join us in prayer for people on the outside who may be willing to volunteer and/or to donate to the ministries. We have two entities: Eagles' Nest Ministry and To the Least of These Adults Only Church.

Eagles' Nest Ministry:

Provides housing for SO's (transitional or long-term)
Daily devotions
Transitional assistance (prison to freedom)
Provide lists of resources / services for anyone in need
Personal counselling

To the Least of These adults only church:

Group of believers in Jesus Christ as Lord and Savior (Biblically called "The Church") indicating that the church is people, not a building

Provides Saturday evening gathering (service) for "The Church" – adults only Prayer Meeting * - weekly Outreach Ministries * Mentoring Program * Bible Studies *

* = Planned in the future as we grow

Volunteers * are needed in the following areas:

Prayer warriors (inside or out) Website related work Internet searching
Converting written work to Word or Excel documents
Social Media work (set up and work)
Prayer Chain work
Typing work on the computer

* = Amount of time donated is up to the volunteer

If you would like to volunteer, please contact us at <u>azeaglesnest@gmail.com</u> or Eagles' Nest Ministry PO Box 33562 Phoenix, AZ 85067-3562

Eagles' Nest Ministry and To the Least of These Adults Only Church, are both accepting tithes, offerings, and/or donations. Please designate which ministry the gift is meant for and send to that entity at: Eagles' Nest Ministry PO Box 33562 Phoenix, AZ 85067-3562

Please enclose your name and address as we send an annual receipt for your donations.

Eagles' Nest Ministries will accept contributions for newsletter content including poems, songs, artwork, short testimonies, short Bible study pieces, encouraging messages, etc. Nothing will be returned, anything sent will become the property of Eagles' Nest Ministries. Only first names and last initial will be placed at the end of each piece. Send only to our PO box. There is no guarantee your submission will be used.

Director's Note:

This initial newsletter is going out to everyone we have communicated with in the past. If you want to continue receiving it, please reply and let us know. My feelings at the growth we are currently experiencing are mixed. I feel the needs are very high, so we need to grow to meet at least some of those needs, as the Lord leads. I also feel a bit overwhelmed and extremely honored to have the opportunity to help with these awesome men!! The honor far outweighs any other feelings. Please keep us in your prayers and listen just in case God is calling you to involvement here!

Blessings, The Eagles' Nest Staff

